# November 2022 Newsletter





Pro Shop 360-457-6501 Club House 360-457-7348 824 S. Lindberg Rd., Port Angeles, WA 98362



## **Mark Morrow** Assistant Golf Professional

## **Peninsula Golf Club**

Hello PGC,

The rainy season is here, but we know how to handle it and we're still here for any of your golf needs. Keep your eye on the weather, hopefully we get a few breaks from time to time. I like to look at the hour-by-hour forecasts to see when the best times to get outside may occur.

Here is a review from last month

Field day results (from 10/2/22): Congrats to Mark Mitrovich, Curtis Rose and Rick Hoover for their 1st-3rd place finishes for gross scoring and to Steve Dryke & Richard Hansen who tied for first in the net scoring. Jim Jones Jr. had the lowest number of putts with 27 in that event also. Thanks for playing in the Men's Club events this year, fellas.

Fall scramble results (from 10/16/22): Congrats to the team of Mike Dupuis, Bob Dutrow, Tony Walker, and Ward Dunscomb and also to Sue Barber, Doris Sparks, Marie Murata, and Nan McAllister for their 1st place finishes in the Members Fall Scramble. We had 60 players for that event, nice weather, and everyone seemed to have an enjoyable time!

#### **Next upcoming golf events at PGC are:**

**Fall/Winter Merchants League**: This League will begin the week of Monday, 11/14/22. We have a solid amount of players ready to start! If you or you and some friends are ready to jump in let us know soon! We did one of

these last year and it was a success. The golfers that play seem to enjoy the freedom to play when they would like during the week for this league. We will be including some simulator room time as part of the league this year. Look for more information about the League to be released via email!

**2022 Apple Cup!:** We are now signing people up for the Apple Cup @ PGC! This event will be 11/26/22 with a 9:30 shotgun. It is a 2-person scramble (with an 8-stroke differential). There will be gross and net merchandise rewards, a lunch, drink ticket, and a square on the football board for prizes! The cost is \$60 for members and \$80 for non-members. Players must have a USGA handicap. Find a teammate and sign up today! Sign up and pay by Sunday, 11/20/22. We'd like to see the course full on that gameday!

This is a reminder to check out last month's newsletter about **golf club orders** too. Also, if you'd like to setup some regular time in the simulator golf room, just give us a call or stop in for more information! It's another way to get some shots in and track your progress during the fall and winter months.

Thanks,

Mark Morrow & the Pro Shop Team



## Peninsula Golf Club November 2022 Page 2

#### ADMINISTRATOR NEWS

**Laurie McDonald** 

Thanks to everyone who turned in their ballots and proxy's for this year's annual election. We had a great turnout! I will be updating the board member roster soon. Let me know if you are interested in receiving a copy. I will be sending out confirmations for the 2023 Hole Sponsorships soon and trying to fill the remaining spots. If you are interested or know of anyone who may be interested, please get in touch with me. It's a great deal, annual sponsorship is \$750 and it includes custom signage, year round advertising and 12 rounds of golf for your business use in 2022.

Just a heads up that the voluntary fees sheet will be sent out towards the end of this month as the handicap fee to the Washington State Golf Association is payable prior to the new year. I will have forms in the pro shop and in the clubhouse as well as email out to those I have in my contact list. The handicap fee will remain the same for 2023.

It's time to start planning your Christmas party and making your reservation for the clubhouse if you are interested. Please reach out to Rena in the clubhouse.

Keep in mind that board meetings are every third Tuesday at 5:00 pm each month. Please bring your suggestions and or ideas to the meeting, we encourage member input!

Just a reminder, I'm here Tuesdays and Thursdays to keep your contact information up to date, add you to the cart shed waiting list, process your payments and answer your questions or concerns. (360) 452-6856.

Thanks, Laurie

#### **PGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS Oct 2022**

Deborah Jacobs – President / Clubhouse Chairman pgcdebjacobs@gmail.com Term up in October 2023

Tim Lusk – Vice President / Finance/ & Greens tklusk88@msn.com
Term up in October 2025

Gary McLaughlin – Secretary / Handicap & Rules Chairman garymc@olympus.net Term up in October 2025

Greg Shield - Treasurer / Membership gshield6@icloud.com
Term up in October 2024

Ward Dunscomb – Facilities / Planning Chairman glassguy@olypen.com Term up in October 2025

Todd Negus – Facilities Chair todd@ospsling.com
Term up in October 2025

Casey Northern – Facilities Co-chair caseynorthern@gmail.com
Term up in October 2024

Tommy Humleker - Greens t.humleker@gmail.com
Term up in October 2023

Gerald Petersen - Greens Chairman Term up in October 2024

## **CLUBHOUSE NEWS**

Rena Parish

Now is the time to book your Christmas Party in the Clubhouse. Please contact me to discuss your time and menu options.

The November calendar includes the Apple Cup on November 26th. This includes a drink and lunch ticket for a burger and chips. Come out for the fun!

Come on in and meet our new employee, Nicole. She is doing great and would love to meet you.

Thanks so much, Rena and Clubhouse Staff



## Golf Rules

Gary McLaughlin

During the score posting season, our local rule #8 explains "winter rules".

Preferred lies/Winter rules: When "winter rules" are in effect, a ball in the general area may be lifted, cleaned, and replaced without penalty. The ball must be marked prior to being lifted and must be replaced on its original spot. A ball lying in a closely mown area [fairway] may be placed within one club length of the spot from which it was lifted no nearer the hole. Once it is placed, it is in play.

# Peninsula Golf Club November 2022 Page 3

# From the President

Deborah Jacobs

We had a great return of ballots, 52 total, for the recent election of officers to the Board of Directors. Thank ing when events such as this occur that we have very you, Tim, Todd and Gary for volunteering your time for another 3 year term on the Board and "Thank You" to our members who took the time to cast your vote in support of our Board of Directors. The officers and department chairs will remain the same, you will find a complete list here in the newsletter.

Another Note ~ A few weeks ago we had to partially shut down the Clubhouse due to the City of Port Angeles waterline break that affected our water pressure and potable water. Decisions of this nature are not easy to make, and we try our best to accommodate without having too much negative impact on the Club and members. Thank You so much for your patience and understandlittle control over.

Next, we will be working on our 2023 Operating Budget; if you have any items or projects you would like us to consider please be sure to attend the November Board meeting and bring your suggestion to the Board for discussion.

Thank you all - Happy Thanksgiving! Deborah



### **Membership Report—** October 18, 2022

OCIODOI IO, ECLE					
Applications					
Resignations:					
Steve & Cindy					
Schlaffman	Fam Cert				
Status Change					
Membership Totals					
Certificate	120				
Junior Sngl	6				
Certif-non-resid.	4				
Associate	22				
Seasonal	4				
ΤΟΤΔΙ	156				



**Ruth Thomson First Net Club Champion** 2nd Net Sue Barber

Dolly Burnett Gray Cup Winner Runner Up Sue Barber





**2nd Gross Club Champion Dolly Burnett & Sue Barber** for the tie.





The PGC Ladies Club celebrated the end of the 2022 season with lunch and awards on October 19th. Awards were presented as indicated in pictures to the right. Awesome job, ladies!!

Other awards were for Eccies, April-June and July-September, Dolly Burnett 1st flight and Marie Murata 2nd flight for both time frames.

Officers for 2022 were elected: President, Marie Murata, Vice-President, Sherry Henderson, Secretary, Gloria Andrus, Treasurer, Doris Sparks, Captain, Chris Anderson. Congratulations Ladies!

Annual decoration of clubhouse by the ladies is November 28th Winter tee times on Wednesdays are at 10 a.m. Enjoy winter golf!!



Marie Murata, Nan McAllister, 2 person best ball winners 2nd **Sherry Henderson, Gloria Andrus** 



Marie Murata Match Play Winner **Runner Up Sue Barber** 



# November 2022

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
	NOV	<u>1</u> OR 2022 APPLE CU /EMBER 20TH. eingapplecupseries		3	4	5
6	7 Clubhouse Closed	8	9	10	11	12
13	14 Fall/ Winter Merchant League Be- gins Clubhouse Closed	Board Meeting Committees 4 pm Board 5 pm Members Welcome	16	17	18	19
20	21 Clubhouse Closed	22	23	24	25	26 Apple Cup 0930 Shot Gun
27	28 Clubhouse Closed	29	30			

Clubhouse Hours Nov 1-Nov 30, 2022

 Monday
 Closed

 Tuesday
 06:30 am to 5:00 pm

 Wednesday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Thursday
 11:00 am to 7:00 pm

 Friday
 11:00 am to 5:00 pm

 Saturday
 06:30 am to 5:00 pm

 Sunday
 10:00 am to 5:00 pm

Newsletter Editor—Sandy
Granger
rsgranger50@hotmail.com
360-461-2203



Assistant Golf Professional Mark Morrow 360-457-6501 mmorrow@7cedars.com

Administrator Laurie McDonald 360-452-6856 pgclauriemcdonald@gmail.com

Clubhouse Rena Parish 360-457-7348 Call Rena to book your party or special events

pacrenaparish@amail.com

<u>Superintendent</u> Tory Clayton 360-457-6508